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Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 3:08 pm by the Cresswind Community Fund 

President, Bill Papciak. 

Bill welcomed everyone to the meeting including special guests Sherri Frankum of Good 

News Clinics and Bill Wittel of the Dementia Coalition of Hall County.  Bill made special 

mention of Jeffrey Sulka of Edward Jones who was not in attendance but will be the 

lead sponsor of the Community Fund Golf Tournament later this year. 

Bill thanked all volunteers for their contributions to the work of the Community Fund 

making special mention of Susie Holbrook and her Special Event Committee.  He also 

thanked the Board Members and Board Advisors. 

Bill reviewed the mission statement of the Community Fund.  He said that our mission 

statement is recognized in Hall County for helping seniors in our community. 

 

He stressed that the Cresswind Community Fund does two thing “Raise Funds” and 

“Grant Funds”. 

Bill discussed the way the committees function within the Community Fund including the 

decentralized nature of the organization. He highlighted the Grant Committee and the 

work that this committee does in reviewing and making recommendations regarding 

grant requests received.  He reviewed the work of the e-Team and the work that this 
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committee does to manage day to day communication, the website and the data 

management system. Wilton Rooks responded to a question about the NEON data 

base and the security measures in place. 

Bill reviewed membership statistics which reflect the continuing growth of the 

Community Fund membership. 

 

Bill introduced Sherri Frankum who spoke about her work with Good News Clinics. 

Good News Clinics has served the Hall County community for 30 years.  Ms. Frankum 

indicated that they serve around 1000 medical patients each month and 600 dental 

patients. They have raised 7.3 million dollars for their new facility. She encouraged the 

members to continue their efforts because she has seen what a difference it can make 

to people in need.  She said that the money we give is ministering to the people of Hall 

County.  She wanted to express how grateful Good News Clinics is for our support. 

Bill encouraged members to consider volunteering their time and experience to help the 

Community Fund.  Members can contact any Board member or Board Advisor to ask 

about volunteering.  He told the group that there will be an open house in August for 

members to learn more about how they might become more involved in the work of the 

Community Fund. 

John Ulam presented the Financial Report. 

 



 

  Page 3 of 11 
 

John discussed the purposes of the grants funded during the first half of 2023. 

 

A question from the audience resulted in a discussion of the balance that was carried 

over from 2022.  These funds reflect a surplus with which the Community Fund began 

2023.  This surplus has led to the creation of the Focus 55 program.  Bill pointed out 

that it is the practice of the Community Fund to maintain a reserve to help meet 

unexpected needs. Bill said that our budget is driven by the funds collected each year.  

When an acute need is identified a campaign will be launched to meet that need. 

Another member asked if we could share examples of the grants that are provided by 

the Community Fund.  He also wondered what happens when we help someone and 

they find themselves with continuing needs.  John responded that our purpose is to give 

a person in need a chance to get a new start by helping them through a crisis. Bill said 

we cannot give a person continuing support.  We give a person a one-time grant to 

respond to an acute situation. Elaine Wood gave an example of a grandmother who we 

have helped with a car and insurance. We also provided her with help in finding 

affordable housing.  The member suggested sharing these stories with the community 

to help everyone understand the type of work the Community Fund is doing. He felt that 

it would bring in donations and increase membership. 

Elaine took a minute to share with the group a fact that she had discovered regarding 

her 401K.  If you do not need your annual distribution and do not want to pay tax on it 

you can ask to have the distribution donated directly to the Community Fund and reflect 

the donation on your tax form making the distribution tax free. 

Chris Ehlers moved to approve the financial report.  Ron Stowe seconded the motion. 

The Financial report was approved.  Closing out the financial report Darla Eden 

suggested setting a $1,000,000.00 goal for contributions received by 2026 to celebrate 

the 10th anniversary of the founding of the Cresswind Community Fund. 

Bill gave an overview of the Community fund Governance.  He pointed out that much of 

this information can be found on our website. 

• Bylaws – These were developed by the founders of the Community Fund in 

2015.  They are well thought out and serve our needs. 
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• Policies and Procedures – These provide operational  guidelines on how we 

manage aspects of the Community Fund including fundraising, granting, 

functions of officers and checks and balances. 

• Financial Management – There is a Finance Committee headed by the treasurer 

responsible for managing the Community Fund’s finances and overseeing taxes. 

Blair Diaz who has experience working with non-profit organizations serves as 

the Community Fund’s tax accountant. 

• Management Structure – The chart of the management structure is available on 

the website. It includes five management areas.   

After a refreshment break, Tim Roth led a “Name that Tune” game. 

Bill reviewed the Community Fund programs for 2023. 

 

Bill Wittel from the Beyond Dementia Coalition closed out the program describing how 

Beyond Dementia has grown from a volunteer organization to become a new Non-Profit 

Corporation.  The Cresswind Community Fund provided help and support during this 

transition. Mr. Wittel reported that they will be bringing training on Dementia to first 

responders in Hall County. They will begin regular Virtual Dementia tours with one 

scheduled for August and another in October. The Virtual Dementia Tour is their 

flagship program but they do have other initiatives that fill out their program. 

In closing, Bill reminded the members of the third quarter meeting which is scheduled 

for September.  The meeting was closed with the “Spirit of Giving” raffle. 

Wilton Rooks announced that Habitat for Humanity is having a fundraiser at Bourbon 

Brothers on June 30th.  Anyone interested in attending can see Wilton for more 

information. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50. 

Respectfully submitted 

Cathy Jeffrey 

Secretary  
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